Dawn Huntley

From:

Melinda Rainsberger <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>

Sent:

Tuesday, March 11, 2025 12:15 PM

To:

House Municipal Government and Housing Committee

Subject:

Yes to Townhomes and Mixed-use Zones

Follow Up Flag: Flag Status:

Follow up Completed

The Honorable Stephen Casey,

March 11, 2025

The Honorable Stephen M. Casey

Chair, House Committee on Municipal Government and Housing

Rhode Island State House

Providence, RI 02903

Re: Yes on Townhomes and Oversized Lot Splits (H5798 and H5799)

Dear Chairman Casey and Members of the House Committee on Municipal Government and Housing:

I am writing in support of two important housing bills, HB5798 that allows for more single-family townhomes to be built and HB5799 which allows oversized lots to be subdivided to match the surrounding housing.

As someone that has the ability to own a home moved out of my reach, I know how important it has to a variety of sizes and types of homes. The million dollar homes of the East Side need to be offset with condos, townhomes, and ADUs so that it's easier for families to buy a starter home, and for seniors to downsize in their community. Townhomes offer a more affordable path to homeownership without the complication of condominium documents, plus are significantly easier for builders to finance.

I want to thank the bill sponsors, Rep. June Speakman, and Rep. Cherie Cruz, for their dedication to addressing the housing crisis in Rhode Island, and I respectfully ask the Committee to vote in support of these two important changes to zoning laws that will help create much needed housing in Rhode Island.

Respectfully,

Mei Rainsberger East Side Providence

Melinda Rainsberger melinda.rainsberger@gmail.com 15 Glendale Avenue, 3 Providence, Rhode Island 02906